

Dear Members & Dressage Enthusiasts -

Looks like this year's summer is almost over, and you may also be one of us who love sweatshirt weather and a cooler breeze when exercising our horses.

Fall also means it's time to nominate our new officers for the next year and see where we want to go as a club. As mentioned many times, it is the members who make the club, so please consider to be more involved ...possibly one of the following positions could be of interest to you:

President, Vice President, Secretary, Treasurer, 3 Trustees,

Membership, Newsletter Editor,

Media Chair/Historian, Sergeant at Arms.

And on a sad note, we were all so sorry to hear about the passing of Bud Moore who for years has been such a fixture in our horse community. It was a privilege to have known him.

So it will be nice to see all of you again to remember Bud, and enjoy each other's company.

Isi Brown

The Dressage Company Newsletter Editor

IN THIS ISSUE

2021 Officers

Dressage Company & Horse Events

Meeting Minutes

August 2021

In Memoriam:

Bud Moore

Local Horse Show Dates

Membership Form

2021 OFFICERS

<u>President – Debbie Boeh</u>

debbieboeh@hotmail.com

Vice President - Sue McBeth

Shakespeare1950@embargmail.com

Treasurer - Carol Hartlaub

Chart3977@aol.com

<u>Secretary – Sue Segerman</u>

segermansue@cinci.rr.com

Sargent at Arms -Mary Lynn Griswold

marylynngriswold@gmail.com

Membership Chair

Melanie Stewart

rmstewart@fuse.net

<u>Trustees</u>

Leslie Laine

Trish Hammer

Isi Brown

Webmaster

Leslie Laine

Idlaine@fuse.net

Newsletter Editor - Isi Brown

isidressage@gmail.com

Historian/Social Media Chairs

Sue Segerman

segermansue@cinci.rr.com

DRESSAGE COMPANY NEXT MEETING

Monday, Sept 20th, 2021 - 7PM

(pls come by 6:30PM to order food)

Rusty Bucket Restaurant & Tavern

Liberty Center 7524 Bales Street Liberty Township, 45069

OTHER HORSE EVENTS

UPCOMING SHOWS 2021

MAJESTIC FARM - SERIES 2

July CT & Dressage — July 10th
August Dressage — August 14th
September Dressage — September 4th
October CT & Dressage — October 9th
Turkey Trot — November 6th
December Dressage — December 4th

GOOD LUCK TO ALL!!

NOTE:

The Dressage Company TM is a Group Member Organization of the United States Dressage Federation (USDF). Members are automatically USFS Group Members. We are located in Region 2.

For showing at recognized shows, make sure you have the correct membership to be qualified for all championships, awards etc.

The Dressage Company Newsletter -- Page 2

MEETING MINUTES

August 16, 2021 - Meeting at Isi & Dave Brown's place

We had a great time and a wonderful presentation from the REILY TOWNSHIP FIRE DEPARTMENT

and some pizza and sweets to go with it.



The fire department personnel presented a technique using a strap to help get a horse up on its feet when it is unable to do so. The middle of the strap or strong rope is placed over the withers of the horse and then the ends are drawn up between the two front legs of the horse. The ends of the strap are held by the handler to provide leverage for the horse to use its own legs then to get up.



The fire fighters then demonstrated the use of a huge tripod that is helpful in pulling horses out of ponds or other places where they might be stuck. They talked about various times when they used this apparatus.



They offered suggestions for items to carry in your trailer when you travel:

Extra halter and lead Blankets Small diapers for packing to stop bleeding

In talking about rescuing horses from a barn that is on fire they were very clear that only if you are sure you have time to get the horses out, should you even attempt to do so. If you have time to get them out safely, be sure to close all the gates around the entrance to the barn so that you can keep the horses out of the barn. The horses will try to go back in to the barn if you don't keep them out.

They encouraged us to investigate the Technical Large Animal Emergency Rescue (TLAER) website to gain insight into the many considerations behind the specialty heavy rescue and safe extrication of live large

animals in local emergencies.

GOOD BYE BUD - We will miss you

Gordon Arthur "Bud" Moore passed away on September 7, 2021 in Cincinnati, Ohio, from natural causes. He was 90 years old.



The youngest of 8 children, Bud was born on August 18, 1931 to Earle B. Moore and Vesta (Harris) Moore in Nashua, New Hampshire. Bud was close to all of his brothers and sisters, but closest to his sister Doris (Dot), who was like a second mother to Bud, caring for him while their mother ran the family grocery store. Bud spent all of his childhood in Hudson NH, where he developed his lifelong passions for horses and race cars. At the age of 11, Bud began working at Benson's Animal Farm in Hudson. At Benson's Bud learned the importance of caring for animals, but also had the opportunity to learn how to train animals, including big cats and elephants. As a teenager, Bud began racing stock cars, and continued racing for several years. As a young man, Bud served in the New Hampshire National Guard.

When Bud was ready to settle down, his sister Dot suggested that he date Pat Patnaude. He took Dot's advice, and later married Pat in November 1955. Bud and Pat spent almost every day together from then on, until Pat's untimely death in 1995.

Bud began his career in the paper products industry at the Nashua Corporation. In 1961, when the Nashua Corporation acquired GN Papers in Taftville, CT, Bud transferred to GN, and moved the family (now including daughter Jan and son Mike) to Norwich, CT. The family was complete when son David arrived in 1964. Bud steadily rose through the ranks at GN Papers, and when GN was acquired by Gibson Greeting Cards in 1969, Bud was offered a transfer to Gibson's headquarters in Cincinnati, Ohio. The family moved again, and Bud lived in Cincinnati for the remainder of his life. Bud worked for Gibson for 25 years, until his retirement in 1994. During the later years of his career with Gibson, Bud began indulging his passion for horses, first with miniatures and then with full-size horses. He rode, gave riding lessons, and often showed the miniatures at charitable events. Post retirement, Bud became the owner of several horses, and became interested in dressage. Eventually, he became active in The Dressage Company serving as an officer, volunteering his time at local horse shows, and showing his own horses.

Bud was an incredibly selfless, loving, and supportive husband and father. He was deeply devoted to his family and a remarkably broad network of close friends. Bud was the beloved husband of the late Patricia A. Moore, devoted father of Mike Moore (Eric), Jan Matthews (Bruce), and David Moore (Nancy). Proud grandfather of Erica (Andrew), Jeff (Christina), Kristin (Steven), and loving great grandpa to Xavier Matthews Sullivan. Bud was also devoted to the owners and boarders of the Liberty Equestrian Center in Butler County, OH whom he considered his 'equestrian family'. Bud received outstanding care from the staff at Bethesda North Hospital in Cincinnati. In particular, our family is especially thankful to Dr. John Nolan, Jr. Time after time, Dad told us how grateful he was for Dr. Nolan's care, and how much faith he had in him. Our family did, too. Dr. Nolan was always there for Dad, and we will always be grateful to him.

Bud was a beautiful soul who was happiest when he was doing something nice for someone. The best way to honor his memory is to brighten someone's day with a simple act of kindness. Friends and family will be celebrating Bud's incredible life at Liberty Equestrian Center

From Cassie Zimmermann- Hollandsworth: I would like to extend an invitation to everyone who had the privilege to meet and know Bud Moore to a Celebration of Life get together on September 25th, 2021 at Liberty Equestrian Center. We will gather to celebrate such a wonderful, kind man from 1pm-4pm. Food and beverages will be served and we ask guests to bring your own lawn chairs. If you would like to say a few words about Bud, please let me know. Also, if you have any pictures you would like to share, please either text (513-233-1586) or DM them to me ahead of time. If you are able to come, please rsvp below. Thanks.

Advertising Rates:

Members:

Up to 5 lines Free 1/4 Page: \$2.50 1/2 Page: \$5.00 Full Page: \$10.00

Non-Members:

Up to ¼ Page: \$5.00 ½ Page: \$10.00 Full Page: \$15.00

Information must be received by the 25th to be included in the next month's newsletter.



If you have anything horse related for sale, please send me details to isidressage@gmail.com and a picture, and we put it in our sales corner. Remember for members up to 5 lines are free, beyond that please see rates to the left.

2021 Membership Form Application/Renewal	
The membership year runs from Nov 1, through Oct. 31. Dues are \$45.00/year for Senior members and \$30.00/year for Junior has not reached their 21st birthday before November 1st of the member include an affiliate USDF membership fee.	members (a rider who rship year). The dues
Are you a USDF member through another organization? { } YES	{ } NO
If yes, please include you membership number:	_
{ } New Member { } Renewal { } Change of Address	
NAME	
ADDRESS	
CITY, ST, ZIP	
PHONE	
<u>EMAIL</u> DOB	<u></u>
SIGNATURE	
Make check payable to The Dressage Company and mail this complete	ed form to:
Mail to: Melanie Stewart 8736 Apple Blossom Lane West Chester, OH 45069	
Email questions or inquiries to: rmstewart@fuse.net	